THE ANGUILLA ANIMAL RESUCE FOUNDATION

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

June 29, 2005

The fourth annual general meeting of the Anguilla Animal Rescue Foundation was held at the Teacher Resource Center on Wednesday July 7th 2005.  Mr. Joseph Norris Payne as past president presided over the meeting and presented the opening prayer. 

The agenda was approved by Amy Williams and seconded by Jackie Pascher. 

There were 25 members in attendance.  
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The Secretary, Suzie Donahue read the minutes of the third Annual General Meeting of July 7, 2004. There were no corrections or amendments and the minutes were approved by Amy Williams and seconded by Barbara Owen. 

There were no matters arising from the minutes.

The President’s Report:

The Acting President Chris Carty welcomed everyone to the meeting and presented her report (PDF version here) a copy of which is included in the minute book for the official record.  Before the report she informed the group of the unexpected death of member Daryl Gurvey, whose wife Gayle is an active member, and that AARF had sent flowers of condolence to the funeral in Canada. 

President Carty reflected that in a few weeks time, on September 14th, it would be 5 years since a group met to discuss the creation of an animal welfare organization for Anguilla and that today we have a fully paid membership of 85. She noted that this year has had its ups and downs, but noted the teamwork and dedication of the last few months in particular has been quite incredible.  

She announced that a total of 275 dogs and cats were sterilized at no cost to their owners under our 2004 spay and neuter program and shared with the membership other events that this active group had been involved in including: 

International Homeless Animals Day

A Silent Auction with Second Chance Pet Adoptions in Carey North Carolina in which AARF received  $1380.00 US dollars. And our continued participation at the

Soroptimist’s Christmas Fair, Annual post office membership drive and the ABC Flower and Garden Show. 

She thanked and congratulated Lynn Bartlett for her expertise in selling AARF merchandise as well as informing her customers about AARF and what we do. 

President Carty also mentioned the spare change drive and collection boxes as a continuing source of income and expressed our appreciation to all the businesses that support this ongoing fundraiser. 

The successes of our Animal Adoption Days at Ashley’s and Lake’s were shared with the group as well as our Spay and Neuter Program for 2005 that will focus on these animals adopted through AARF as well as those families with need based circumstances. She told the group that we were not receiving any outside grants or funding and that at this time we were very close to our goal of raising $9000 for this project.

Also mentioned was the success of the trap neuter release program at Cap Juluca and the challenge and hugely successful Yard Sale in which AARF raised over $5000 US dollars. Chris thanked everyone for their support of this project.

Education Chairman, Michelle Owen – Vasilis and Teacher Shelagh Richardson were thanked for their involvement in the Kathy Melby Memorial Project at Road School. There were 7 winners of the art competition this year that was established to honor Kathy and her love of animals.  

She also noted the work of the Policies and Procedures committee who have revised the bylaws and encouraged others to nominate members for the executive committee for the election next year. And that new adoption procedures are nearing completion at this time. 

President Carty spoke of recent improvements that have been authorized by the executive committee that include play pens for kittens and puppies to encourage adoptions as well as give them room for exercise and the purchase of large dog traps to help in capturing wild predator dogs.

Also noted was a recent meeting with Pegasus officials who encouraged us to apply for grants and AARF’s acceptance as a new member of WSPA (World Society for the Protection of Animals) 

In closing she thanked all that had supported AARF both with time & financial assistance, and encouraged our student members to keep up the good work. She reflected that AARF is proud of what we have accomplished, but we recognize that we still have a long way to go in achieving our goal of making Anguilla a better place for the animals.

The Treasurer’s Report:

Mr. Payne then introduced the Treasurer; Mr. Jimmy Carter who presented a detailed Treasurer’s report as of December 31st, 2004.  This report had been prepared and reviewed by the accounting firm of KPMG.  The report showed assets of US $37,2066.77 represented by US $21,604.14 in cash and the remainder in inventory and equipment less $1502.80 in debits for a total net assets as of December 31,2004 of US $35,703.97.  

Current figures as of June 29, 2005 are US$4605.28 cash & EC $9,152.77 cash & $13,907.83 in savings for a total in cash of US$21,928.32. Mr. Carter was thanked for his report and for doing a superior job as treasurer. 

Volunteer of the Year Award:

The President Chris Carty told the membership that volunteers come in many forms – mentioning that some are able to offer AARF large quantities of time while others are able to assist us with specific projects or much needed financial support and that we are grateful for all of these people that are able to help us in any way. 

President Carty announced that the AARF Volunteer of the Year for 2005 is a family that has been a huge supporter of AARF and our projects and how this family continually informs their clients and contacts about AARF and has been responsible for numerous donations to our organization, as well as providing AARF assistance with discounts for our social events or donations of wonderful prizes especially for our upcoming bingo game on July 9th. 

She also told the group that the winning family offer continual support such as assistance with feeding of a feral cat colony, volunteering at the spay/neuter clinics, donations of building supplies to improve our clinic and paying the expenses of daily boarding care and shots for a group of rescued puppies the found.  

She noted that their ongoing support of our goal to make Anguilla a better place for the animals is something we are so thankful for and announced that the AARF Volunteer of the Year award for 2005 goes to THE CUTLER FAMILY – CHRISTOPHER AND CHRISTINE. 

A crystal award was then presented to Christine Cutler and a round of applause was given to the family. 

New Officers:

The following slate of officers for the 2005 - 06 year was approved by the membership. 
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Other Business

Mr. Payne opened the floor to questions and concerns from members. The following points were discussed – the enforcement of animal cruelty laws and what a solution might be for the numerous poisonings. 

 There being no other business the President called for the meeting to be adjourned and Barbara Owen seconded the motion. 

The members gathered at Corner Bar for pizza after the meeting. 


